
Updates
from the Synod

September 2025

This monthly insert is just one way to stay connected with what’s
going on in the Northwestern Minnesota Synod. You’ll find highlights

of recent news, upcoming events, and ways our synod is walking
together in ministry.  We hope it helps you see the bigger picture of

how God is at work through the Northwestern Minnesota Synod.

Upcoming Events

14-16 | Fall Theological Retreat

16 | Children, Youth & Family

Boundaries Training

16-18 | Jeremiah 29 Cohort 2

23 | Rostered Ministers Brunch

29 | Online Boundaries Training Begins

September

Synod Spotlight
This month we welcome Rachel

Haun as our new Office

Administrator and give thanks

for the ministry of Deacon Jon

Leiseth, who concludes his

service on synod staff. We are

grateful for their gifts and

leadership among us!

Mission Support
Update

Thank you to congregations who have

already shared back your bright red Fuel

the Mission gas tanks!

Your gifts are helping keep our shared

ministry moving forward. If you haven’t

yet, consider hosting a Fuel the Mission

Sunday and sending your tank back to

the synod office.

October
10 | In Person Boundaries

Training

13 | Indigenous Peoples’ Day

13-15 | Synod Road Trip

16 | World Food Day

17 | Mental Health First Aid

23 | Synod Council
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From the Bishop’s Desk
As the seasons turn and the colors of fall remind us of God’s renewing work in creation,

I give thanks for the ways you embody Christ’s love in your congregations and

communities. May this season be one of gratitude, hope, and Spirit-led renewal for us

all.

-Bishop Bill

Synod Staff
Pr. Bill Tesch | Bishop

Pr. Genelle Netland | Associate to Bishop for Leadership

Pr. Rebel Hurd | Associate to Bishop for Mission / D.E.M.

Pr. Keith Pearson | Minister for Generosity

Morgan Olson | Communications & Events

Rachel Haun | Office Administrator

God of every season, we give

you thanks for the beauty of fall

and the rhythms of change.

Bless our congregations,

leaders, and communities with

wisdom and courage for the

days ahead. Strengthen us in

hope, guide us in love, and keep

us rooted in your grace. Amen.

Prayer Corner
Resource of the Month

Labor Day worship and prayer

resources from the AFL-CIO are

now available to help

congregations lift up the dignity of

work and pray for justice in the

workplace.

Stay Connected with 
NW MN
Synod

e-news | updates

The NW MN Synod is excited to announce “Behold, the New Has

Come!” is a five-year, synod-wide renewal initiative (funded by

Wartburg Seminary) focused on baptismal identity and lay

discipleship. Walking with 20–30 congregations served by

Synod Authorized Ministers, the project equips communities

through worship, storytelling, and vocational engagement to live

out faith boldly in daily life.
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